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1.  Purpose 
 
1.1  The Health Scrutiny Committee will receive an update on the Adult 

Integrated Care Programme. 
 
 
2.  Action required  
 
2.1  The Committee is asked to use the information provided to scrutinise the  

Adult Integrated Care Programme to ensure the services being delivered 
are meeting the needs of the local population. 

 
 
3.  Background information 

 
3.1 The Adult Integrated Care Programme was established in July 2012 to 

change the way health and social care is commissioned and provided for 
older people and those with long term conditions.  It is a priority within 
the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy to “improve the experience of 
and access to health and social care services for citizens who are elderly 
or who have long term conditions” and progress against this priority is 
regularly reported to the Health and Wellbeing Board. The Adult 
Integrated Care Programme also forms the basis of the Better Care Fund 
Plan in Nottingham. 

 
3.2 The first phase of the  Adult Integrated Care Programme focused on 

putting the structural arrangements in place, including establishment of 8 
Care Delivery Groups; whilst the second phase of Programme included: 

 Review of specialist services; 

 Changing the relationship with secondary care, through Choose to 
Admit/ Transfer; 

 Exploring seven day working; 

 Development of joint assessment and care planning approaches; 

 Further expanding the use of assistive technology. 
 
3.3 Previous updates on the work of the Adult Integrated Care Programme 

were presented to the Health Scrutiny Panel in 2013 and 2014 and more 
recently in January 2015, when an overview of the programme 
development and initial findings of the independent evaluation and 
arising actions were scrutinised. 

 



 

3.4 The Health Scrutiny Committee in June 2015 received a presentation of 
the Ada DVDs providing an understanding of the Integrated Care 
Programme model within the city and programme progress. 

 
3.5 The Health Scrutiny Committee requested a further progress report 

regarding: 

 The Assistive Technology workstream; 

 Integrated Care Programme delivery timescales; 

 Integrated Care Programme evaluation;  

 Update on the Better Care Fund.  
 

As a result a single report has been compiled addressing these four 
areas. 

 
3.6   A selection of Assistive Technology equipment will also be demonstrated 

at the Committee.  
 
4.  List of attached information 
 
4.1 Update on Adult Integrated Care Programme – Connecting Care report 

13 October 2015 
 
 
5.  Background papers, other than published works or those 

disclosing exempt or confidential information 
 
5.1   None. 
 
 
6.   Published documents referred to in compiling this report 
   
6.1   Report and minutes presented to the Health Scrutiny Panel – January 

2015 and report and minutes presented to the Health Scrutiny 
Committee – June 2015. 

 
 
7.  Wards affected 
 
7.1   All. 
 

 
8.  Contact information 

Clare Routledge, Health Scrutiny Project Lead 
Tel: 0115 8763514 
Email: clare.routledge@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 


